## Dr. Stephen Howard Garrin 424 West End Avenue, 5G New York, New York 10024 212 787-8007



3,00

(B) 385-3624

September 12, 2002

Rabbi Dr. Norman Lamm President, Yeshiva University 500 West 185<sup>th</sup> Street New York, NY 10033

Dear Rabbi Lamm: A

First, may I extend best wishes for a gemar chatima tova—a gut, gebentsht un gezund yohr.

As you know I have assumed the editorship of the Jewish Book Annual commencing with this year's edition. You kindly agreed to lend your name to the Editorial Board, and I wish to thank you once again. On the occasion of your retirement as President of Yeshiva University I thought it would be most appropriate to recognize the enormous contribution that you have made to YU, in particular, and klal yisroel, in general. To that end, Dr. Ari Goldman has written an article in the form of a review of the two volume Festschrift containing selections from your writings and addresses over the years. In addition, I would very much like to publish the chag ha smicha drasha that you delivered this past spring. I was so moved by the drasha that I feel it should be available to a larger audience. Besides, since the new format of the Book Annual treats contemporary issues and events in the Jewish community, your address to the musmachim definitely falls under the rubric of inyunei de yuma.

I hope that you will agree to the publication and I look forward to sending you the 2002 <u>Jewish Book Annual</u> (henceforth to called, "Jewish Life and Letters") in the near future.

Once again, a gemar chatima tova,

Sincerely,